
Chapelford Village Primary School  

NEWSLETTER                                                                                         
Friday 23rd July 2021 

We have had another extremely busy final week in Chapelford with lots of hard work from all the children, it is great to 

see everyone enjoying their learning. 

The EYFS children were very excited to spend some time meeting their new teachers. They spent Monday morning 

getting to know each other and taking part in lots of fun activities. They were all so eager to tell their current teachers 

how their morning had been. They then discussed the similarities and differences in year 1. The children have also 

been busy practising for their graduation. They have been learning their song and some children have been sharing 

their favourite memories of EYFS. The children are very excited for their parents to see their end of year class assembly.     

Well done EYFS, you have been wonderful! 

 

In Year 1 the children have been enjoying learning about poetry and rhyming words. They have looked at different fruits and read the 

poem Plum by Tony Mitton. They then used what they had learnt to write their own fruit poems. The children have designed, made and 

evaluated a moving vehicle in Design Technology and have learnt about money in Maths.  

Year 2 have had such a fantastic week to finish an amazing year off. In Science, the children have been learning about food chains and 

have played a game to match up the producer with their consumers. In DT, the children have planned, made and evaluated fantastic 

trollies to help palaeontologists like Mary Anning collect fossils. The trollies had to be robust, waterproof and be able to move on wheels 

and all of the children did such a great job! In Maths, the children have been comparing the temperatures of different countries and have 

been helping their teachers decide where to go on holiday based on their knowledge of temperature. The Year 2 teachers would like to 

say a massive well done to all of their pupils. They have made them unbelievably proud and they have thoroughly enjoyed every minute 

of teaching them. Well done Year 2, you are all true superstars!  

The last week in Year 3 has been full of learning, fun and laughter! The children have enjoyed their science learning looking at shadows 

and making a shadow puppet show. All the classes have enjoyed completing their DT projects making a tower bridge lever and most of 

them were successful! They have also looked at how to be safe in the sun and have watched videos and created posters to inform. The 

children were all shocked at how dangerous the sun can actually be. Year 3 has been a year the teachers and children have all             

thoroughly enjoyed and will remember. The teachers hope everyone has a long, well-deserved summer break.  

Year 4 have enjoyed a sunny last week in year 4, starting their week with a visit from their new year 5 teachers! The children have been 

busy writing their own version of Wisp A story of hope in English, showcasing this terms mastery skills! They have also planned and    

prepared a science experiment were they made and observed puddles in different parts of the playground to see how quickly they    

evaporated in the different conditions. The children then completed another experiment looking at the water cycle and  condensation as 

part of their science module; states of matter. Finally, to end a very busy week they completed their DT project ‘levers and linkages’. They 

evaluated existing products which then helped them to plan their final product which they then made and evaluated.   

This week has been super exciting for Year 5 as their new teachers have finally been revealed! Did you guess correctly?  Although the 

teachers  are all excited to see them grow up and move in to Year 6, they  are sad to see them go but know how wonderful each and 

everyone is! They have spent the week celebrating and they can’t wait for them to embark on their next journey. Good luck and have a 

lovely summer!   

As it comes to the end of Year 6’s final week of primary school, celebrations were at the ready! The children had their festival day in     

person and virtually, filled with music, games and food. It was a day to truly remember and the teachers thought it was an amazing way 

to say goodbye to their wonderful children!  

Wishing you all a wonderful break with your families.  

Kindest regards 

Mrs Joanne Hewson                                                                                                                                                                                                       

Headteacher 



Chapelford Village Primary School will close for Summer today.                                                               

School will re-open to pupils on Thursday 2nd September 2021 @ 8:50am. 

*** 10 to 9 is Chapelford Time *** 

PARKING NOTICE                                                                              

For the safety of all children and adults, please be reminded that 

there is strictly no parking on the zebra crossing on both car parks. 

Thank you. 

Star Learner 

1. Lila 

2. All of Class 2 

3. All of Class 3 

4. Maanvi 

5. All of Class 5 

6. Luca 

7. Frankie 

8. All of Class 8 

9. All of Class 9 

10. Maya 

11. Poppy & Alfie 

12. Cerys 

13. Billy 

14. Romaysa, Eliza & Miley 

15. Alvan 

16. Anthony 

17. All of Class 17 

18. Isabella 

19. All of Class 19 

20. Amelia 

21. All of Class 21 

Reader of the Week 

12. Phoebe 

13. Summer 

14. Poppy 

15. Lily 

16. Lola 

17. Rebecca 

18. Aashna 

19. Chloe 

20. Alsiha 

21. All of Class 21 

1. Chile 

2. Franklin 

3. Louka 

4. Tom 

5. All of Class 5 

6. Jack C 

7. Leo 

8. All of Class 8 

9. All of Class 9 

10. Bella 

11. Andrew 

FOX HOWL RESIDENTIAL 

For September 2021 we have organised a residential for Year 3 

(current Year 2), As always this a wonderful opportunity for the 

Children. 

A £10 deposit is required by today Friday 23rd July to secure your 

child’s place for this exciting trip. All payments are to be made via 

ParentmailPMX 

Class 10 will be visiting Monday 13th - Tuesday 14th Sept 

Class 11 will be visiting Tuesday 14th - Wednesday 15th Sept 

Class 12 will be visiting Wednesday 15th - Thursday 16th Sept 

Congratulation and well done to ….. 

 

Mayama from Class 7 took part in a Gymnastics            

Competition over the weekend, she won 2 Gold 

Medals, 3 Silver medals and even won a Trophy for 

being the overall winner. 

 

 

 

Betsy from Class 12 and Elsie from Class 5 

were both given their swimming           

certificates from June for Learn to Swim 

level 5 and their 50 metres distance swim 

today in their swimming lesson.  

 

 

 

Eliza from Class 13 had to go for a music exam last 

week - I’m pleased to say she passed with flying 

colours, gaining her Grade 1 Electronic Keyboard 

exam with a pass mark of 81%.  

Out of School Achievements 

Swimming notice for Year 5 

Starting in September 2021 Year 5 will be commencing              

swimming lessons.  

These will be taking place every Monday at Sankey Hub for 10 

weeks starting on Monday 13th September.                                             
(No lesson Monday 1st November) 

Letters with more details will be sent out on the first week back 

in September. 




